
Welcome to our first Online Safety Newsletter. We will be creating these on a termly 
basis, so you have up-to-date support and advice. We know the internet is an excellent 
resource yet there are some challenges with online safety, and it can be difficult to keep 

up with the latest apps. 
If you do have any online safety concerns, please speak to your child’s class teacher and 

we will endeavour to help. 
 

Excessive Use 
 

We recently asked pupils across school to complete computing questionnaires. This 
included games they play on, social media sites they use and any other information they 

thought was relevant. Some pupils spoke about using iPads, laptops and phones for hours 
at a time. In Y5/6, pupils have been learning about ‘excessive use’ and the potential 

impact on our mental health, if we play online for hours without any breaks. We have 
included some statistics from the National Online Safety website. We hope that families 

can open up a dialogue at home about using devices in a healthy way. 

Chatting, being kind and making friends online 
 

The internet has many positive opportunities for children to learn and play, but it can also 
be used in negative and unkind ways. 

It is important to speak to your child about being kind online and asking for help, 
especially if they see or hear anything that makes them feel worried, scared or sad. Use 
these conversation starters to help your child understand the importance of being kind 

online. 
 

Best Practice 
 

 Decide what’s right for your family. 
 Talk to children about their online experiences: do they get random requests 

from strangers? Do they accept people who they do not know? 
 Check your settings regularly. 

 Establish some rules for inappropriate content, e.g., edited photos/videos, fake 
news or promoting violent or distressing content.  

 
Many children from across the school have told us they enjoy playing on Roblox at 

home. We have attached a guide on how to stay safe using this app.  
There are lots of guides available on the National Online Safety website, including for 

Tik Tok, FIFA, Be Real, Instagram and many others. 
 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides 

Useful websites 
 

https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-safety/online-mobile-
safety/staying-safe-online/ 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/ 
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Thank you to our Digital 

Leaders for their efforts with 

their Online Safety meeting. 

They answered lots of questions 

about our recent lessons, 

including how we stay safe 

online at school and at home. 
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